Facilities in spotlight

A PUBLIC meeting to decide whether Horton-in-Ribblesdale is making the most of its community facilities will be held at the village hall on Wednesday June 26 at 7.30pm.

It is hoped that views will be expressed on everything from the future of the village school to the role of the hall and the playing field pavilion.

At a recent meeting of the parish council members heard that English Nature wanted to erect a fence round the watering place at Alum Pot Lane, Selside. This would stop visitors parking over an area where the

Yorkshire sandwort was once established.

The new Tay Bridge will be opened by Horton-in-Ribblesdale resident Maisie Handby, a regular user of the old bridge, on July 12.

Councillors were concerned over vandalism being carried out by local children in the beck and the danger they are putting themselves in by undermining the road by removing stones beneath its level.

 Bell ringing is now taking place at St Oswald's Church on Monday evenings at 7pm.
Anyone interested is welcome.